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Town of Gorham
Planning Board Minutes
October 28, 2021
Members Present: Paul Robitaille (Chairman), Abby Evankow, Michael Waddell (Ex-Officio), Peter Gagnon, Earl McGillicuddy (remote), Wayne Flynn (remote) and Brian Ruel,
Members Excused: Reuben Rajala and Dan Buteau
Members Absent: George Valliere
Members of the Public: Victoria Hill (Board Secretary), Tara Bamford, (Remote) and John Scarinza (CEO)(Remote). Edith Tucker (press) Claude Pigeon and Denise Vallee (town manager).
Call to order:  The meeting was called to order at by Chairman Robitaille at 6:30. Mr. Robitaille appointed Earl McGillicuddy, Peter Gagnon and Wayne Flynn as full voting members to replace members absent of excused.  
Review Minutes of 10/21/2021: Mike Waddell made a motion, with a second from Abby Evankow, to pass over the minutes until next meeting.
New Business:
Claude Pigeon, representing Leonard and Carol LaCroix, presented preliminary drawings to convert 88 Main St (fka Welch's) from a restaurant to a three-unit apartment building. There will no change in the footprint of the building. The building is vacant. The proposed plan was distributed to the members present.  As drawn, each apartment is 2 bedrooms, 600 to 800 square feet, exterior access and parking for 2 cars.  They would like to place a fence/screen in the front of the building on Main St. for privacy and sound buffering.  John Scarinza (CEO) asked about parking and water & sewer hook-ups.  He recommended that Mr. Pigeon talk to W & S about flow rates. Based on the information presented, Mr. Pigeon asked about what would be his next steps. Mike Waddell recommended a survey be done of the property to make sure all the property lines are accurate and “no mysterious ROWs show up”.
Code Enforcement Update –
John will check on the light at Sam's Variety again. It is reportedly back on and not compliant with the town's lighting standards
Old Business: Peter Gagnon asked if we had informed the applicants of the Highland Ave driveway permit have been contacted yet. Victoria Hill responded that we need to write the letter explaining the boards response to the application.     
Public Comment: none
Next Meeting – The board scheduled its next meeting for November 18, 2021.
Adjournment – On a motion from Mike Waddell with a second from Brian Ruel, the board voted unanimously to adjourn at 7:15 pm by roll call vote.
Respectfully submitted,

Victoria Hill

